
















































































































































Barnet Borough Group 

 
Chairman 

Dianne Murphy 
 
  
 
 
 

 
 

Protecting London’s wildlife for the future 
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Dear Mr McDermott, 

10/04/2015 
 

 
Notice of Disposal of land to the rear of 71 Holden Road, North Finchley London N12 7DR 
 
We would like to object to the proposed disposal outlined in the above notice. 
 
Part of this parcel of land is both metropolitan open land and a site of importance for nature 
conservation. It is also a small part of the Dollis Valley and a green corridor that runs right 
through the heart of the borough. It is of great importance to Barnet’s wildlife and human 
residents alike. We feel that transferring the management of this land into the hands of anyone 
who does not recognise this importance or have the experience and expertise to manage it 
appropriately would be a grave mistake. It is also likely to set a president which could result in 
wholesale fragmentation of this valuable public asset. 
 
Even if conditions are imposed to protect the many mature trees on this land the desire to 
‘sanitise’ this area, turning it into formal or informal gardens for the new development will result 
in the loss of important habitat and is likely to be devastating for the wide range of wildlife (flora 
and forna) likely to be occupying this area. 
 
One only has to see the adjacent plot (75 Holden Road) to see the result of unsympathetic 
management. All trees and shrubs have been removed, neat lawn and paths laid and lighting 
installed which is completely inappropriate for an area which is very likely to be used by 
nocturnal creature as well as diurnal.  
 
The proximity to the Dollis brook and the presence of large mature trees which have been 
subject to minimal management means this area is likely to be highly attractive to a wide range 
of wildlife including birds, amphibians, reptiles, invertebrates and mammals. Our investigation 
indicated the presence of a number of notable species some of which have legal protection. 
 
The removal of any trees and vegetation will also have a negative effect on the Dollis brook 
which runs along the perimeter of the site as it will increase erosion of the banks and reduce 
flood attenuation, increasing the risk of flooding downstream. This is already a significant 
problem for some of the boroughs residents. 
 
It seems the Asset Growth and Regeneration committee was not fully informed of the legal 
designations that apply to this land when asked to decide if disposal was appropriate. As I’m 
sure you are aware metropolitan open land has the same status as green belt and the Local 
authority has a duty to protect it from inappropriate development.  
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We also feel that too much emphasis was placed on the inaccessibility of this area. There are 
several well worn tracks through the area so clearly it is regularly accessed by both human and 
wildlife visitors. 
 
We would expect to see comprehensive wildlife surveys carried out before any further decisions 
are made regards this land and would be happy to advice and share our observations. 
 
We would also ask that the Environment Agency should be consulted on this matter because of 
the potential impact on the Dollis brook. 
 
We would very much appreciate it if you could keep us informed of any progress, planning 
applications etc. relating to this site. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Dianne Murphy  
 
Chairman - Barnet Group, London Wildlife Trust  


	Objections - Redacted
	150410ObjectionLetter


		Barnet Borough Group

		

Chairman

Dianne Murphy

99 Lynton Mead

London 

N20 8DH





		[image: LWT_logo_lo-res]







[bookmark: _GoBack]

Dear Mr McDermott,

10/04/2015





Notice of Disposal of land to the rear of 71 Holden Road, North Finchley London N12 7DR



We would like to object to the proposed disposal outlined in the above notice.



Part of this parcel of land is both metropolitan open land and a site of importance for nature conservation. It is also a small part of the Dollis Valley and a green corridor that runs right through the heart of the borough. It is of great importance to Barnet’s wildlife and human residents alike. We feel that transferring the management of this land into the hands of anyone who does not recognise this importance or have the experience and expertise to manage it appropriately would be a grave mistake. It is also likely to set a president which could result in wholesale fragmentation of this valuable public asset.



Even if conditions are imposed to protect the many mature trees on this land the desire to ‘sanitise’ this area, turning it into formal or informal gardens for the new development will result in the loss of important habitat and is likely to be devastating for the wide range of wildlife (flora and forna) likely to be occupying this area.



One only has to see the adjacent plot (75 Holden Road) to see the result of unsympathetic management. All trees and shrubs have been removed, neat lawn and paths laid and lighting installed which is completely inappropriate for an area which is very likely to be used by nocturnal creature as well as diurnal. 



The proximity to the Dollis brook and the presence of large mature trees which have been subject to minimal management means this area is likely to be highly attractive to a wide range of wildlife including birds, amphibians, reptiles, invertebrates and mammals. Our investigation indicated the presence of a number of notable species some of which have legal protection.



The removal of any trees and vegetation will also have a negative effect on the Dollis brook which runs along the perimeter of the site as it will increase erosion of the banks and reduce flood attenuation, increasing the risk of flooding downstream. This is already a significant problem for some of the boroughs residents.



It seems the Asset Growth and Regeneration committee was not fully informed of the legal designations that apply to this land when asked to decide if disposal was appropriate. As I’m sure you are aware metropolitan open land has the same status as green belt and the Local authority has a duty to protect it from inappropriate development. 

We also feel that too much emphasis was placed on the inaccessibility of this area. There are several well worn tracks through the area so clearly it is regularly accessed by both human and wildlife visitors.



We would expect to see comprehensive wildlife surveys carried out before any further decisions are made regards this land and would be happy to advice and share our observations.



We would also ask that the Environment Agency should be consulted on this matter because of the potential impact on the Dollis brook.



We would very much appreciate it if you could keep us informed of any progress, planning applications etc. relating to this site.



Yours sincerely,



Dianne Murphy 



Chairman - Barnet Group, London Wildlife Trust 

		Protecting London’s wildlife for the future

The London Wildlife Trust is a company limited by guarantee registered in England and Wales no. 1600379 and registered charity no. 283895.
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